
 

 
 

 

 

 

BOARD OF ADMISSIONS AND RELATIONS WITH SCHOOLS (BOARS) 
Deborah Swenson, Chair  
deswenson@ucdavis.edu 
 
 
May 15, 2025 
 
Steven W. Cheung 
Chair, Intersegmental Committee of the Academic Senates (ICAS) 
 
 
RE: Endorsement of the 2025 Mathematics Competencies Statement 
  
Dear Chair Cheung, 
  
BOARS discussed ICAS' 2025 Mathematics Competencies Statement during 
our meeting on May 2, 2025 and voted to endorse it. Members appreciate 
the significant amount of collaboration that went into the preparation of this 
set of guidelines and are grateful that the document clearly defines and 
articulates the K-12 mathematical preparation that will provide a strong 
foundation for students matriculating to any of the three segments of 
California’s public higher education system. We also appreciate the focus of 
this project on ensuring that California students will have the mathematical 
preparation they need to enter the college major of their choosing. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Deborah Swenson 
Chair, BOARS 
 
cc: Michael O’Sullivan, Co-Chair, ICAS Mathematics Competencies  
       Subcommittee 
 Yvette Gullatt, Vice President, Graduate, Undergraduate and Equity 
      Affairs, UC Office of the President 
 Nathan Evans, Deputy Vice Chancellor, Academic and Student  
       Affairs, California State University Office of the Chancellor 
 Rowena Tomaneng, Deputy Chancellor, California Community  
       Colleges Chancellor’s Office 
 Lark Park, Director, California Education Learning Lab 


